
   

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

W W W . H A L F W A Y C R E E K . O R G  

N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 4  Currents 

Reach Out , Share Christ with All 

Dear Members of Halfway Creek Lutheran Church, 

Thanksgiving is just around the corner!  In the past few years, I have observed 

friends practicing a month of gratitude. I would encourage everyone to take some 

time this month to reflect on all of God’s blessings in your life. There is a great 

quote by a Jesuit priest that says, “It’s not joy that makes us grateful, it’s gratitude 

that makes us joyful.” 

In spite of the challenges of the past year, I think we have much to be grateful for 

at Halfway Creek Lutheran church. It has become obvious to me during the past 

few months that we have a strong core team of people who are committed to  

continuing our mission of “Reaching out to share Christ with all”. We have had 

people step up to lead our ministries and events. We had a very successful Trunk 

or Treat outreach event last month and connected with many new people. We have 

been blessed with supply pastors to lead us in worship. What gifts do you have 

that you can use to help our congregation live into its mission? Everyone has 

something to offer.   

Our congregation is alive and moving forward and that is demonstrated in the 

upcoming events we have for November: 

November 3—All Saints Worship led by Ron Christensen 
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November 2024 Currents 

A L L  S A I N T S  S U N D A Y  

At worship on November 3rd, we remember those saints of God whom we have 

known and loved and who have died in this past year, as well as celebrate the new 

saints among us who are newly baptized this year. 

O God of the pilgrim’s way, we give thanks for those in generations past who have 

been examples for us of God’s love at work in the world. 

  Judy Campbell  Pat Krause 

  Raymond Lee   Mike Nedoba 

  Rodney Sutherland   

We give thanks for the newly baptized, those saints who have just begun their  

pilgrimage with us: 

  Ryder Sherry   Melody Bartnik 

  Adalynn Loken 

Join us on All Saints Sunday at 10:00 a.m. as we celebrate the love of God in Christ 

Jesus for all us saints. 

November 10-Blessing of the Quilts with Pastor Carol Garman  

November 17-Blessing of the Hunters with Pastor Wayne Van Kauwenbergh 

November 24-Christ the King Sunday with Pastor Carol Garman  

November 24 at 6 PM—Hymns & Pies at Holmen Lutheran Church (together with 

Holmen Area ELCA churches) 

As you reflect on what you are grateful for in November, let us remember that we 

are blessed to be a blessing to others! 

Yours in Christ, 

Lynn Wegner, Director of Music 
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W H O  D O E S  H C L C  S E R V E   

W I T H  O U R  F O O D  D O N A T I O N S ?  

Did you ever wonder where your donated food goes from HCLC? Do you know the 

difference between a food pantry and a food bank? Do you know someone who 

could use some assist with groceries? 

Our donated food goes to the area food pantries listed below, which serve Holmen 

and the surrounding areas. We also donate some items to the Hunger Task Force, 

which is a food bank. 

A food pantry distributes food items directly to individuals or families in need.  

A food bank, is an umbrella organization.  The food bank collects, sorts and  

distributes the food to a variety of meal sites, pantries, shelters and appropriate  

locations within our communities.  

Holmen Area Food Pantry: St. Elizabeth’s Church 515 N Main, Holmen 

Open: Tuesday and Friday 9-11 am 

Serves: Anyone in Holmen and the surrounding area. 

Most needed food items year-round: Cereal, oatmeal, complete pancake mix and 

syrup. Crackers, peanut butter, canned fruit, pasta and sauce. Sides: pasta or rice, 

Helpers, stuffing, mashed potatoes. Canned meals: stew, Chili and chunky soup. 

Holmen Lutheran Church Food Pantry: 228 Morris St, Holmen 

Open: Monday through Friday 8am-5pm; Saturday 8am-12pm 

Serves: Anyone in Holmen and the surrounding area. 

Most needed items year-round: Paper products, detergent, canned meats, canned 

pasta, stews, soup, baking items and staples.   

Wafer Food Pantry: 1603 George Street La Crosse 

One of several government commodity outlets in La Crosse County. 
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November 2024 Currents 

Our monthly Bible study will continue on Thursday, November 21st at 9:30 AM. 

We’re working our way through Unafraid by Adam Hamilton. We’d love to have you 

join this group of learning and faith sharing! Contact the office or Nancy Holley for 

more information. 

B I B L E  S T U D Y  M E E T S  N O V E M B E R  2 1  

Open: Monday through Friday 10am-12:45 pm; Mon, Tues, Thursday 4pm-7:45pm. 

Serves: La Crosse County (and WI residents.) There are income guidelines and  

application process (available on-line.) 

Most needed items year-round: Soups, tuna, peanut butter, mac and cheese, cereal 

(not family size), breakfast food, protein bars. Hygiene items: smaller bottles of 

shampoo, body wash, toothpaste etc. 

Hunger Task Force: 1240 Clinton Street La Crosse 

Open: Monday through Friday 8am-3pm (to drop off monetary or food donations.)  

Serves: The Hunger Task Force (HTF) coordinates donations from approximately 

520 donors and food drives. It distributes food to over 120 meal sites, food  

pantries, youth programs, and outreach sites in La Crosse, Vernon, Trempealeau, 

Monroe, Houston, Winona and Allamakee Counties. In 2023, over 2,500,000 

pounds of food was “recovered” and distributed to their partner agencies. The HTF 

is free and local. They do not charge recipient programs for the food.  

Most needed items: Peanut butter, canned fruits, canned meats, beans (of all 

kinds), pasta and sauce, rice, canned soups, oatmeal, cereal and complete pancake 

mix. 

Please consider donating to HCLC food collection. It is one of the ways to fulfill our 

mission to: Reach Out, Share Christ with All. 
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B L E S S I N G  O F  T H E  H U N T E R S  

Join us on Sunday, November 17th at 10 AM as we pray for the hunters during this 

season!  

Dear Lord, 

May all hunters be blessed with your grace. To all who wander the fields and forests, may 

you guide them safely back to camp. Thank you for the blessings of venison meat. Let the 

hunters always remember it is a gift from you. Thank you also for the hunting knowledge, 

fellowship, and outdoor experiences you give the hunters. May they always remember 

these blessings from you. May their hunt be honest, their aim be straight, and may they 

always give thanks for creation and for the sustenance that their hunt provides.   

In Jesus’ name we pray, Amen. 

B L E S S I N G  O F  T H E  Q U I L T S  

In 2024 the quilters completed almost 30 quilts. Beulah 

Sanders donated a lot of the fabric that Amy used to make 

at least 15 quilt tops!  Other fabric 

was donated or purchased for the 

remaining quilts.  

Each February and March, quilters 

meet to sew the quilt tops and  

bottoms together and then use 

yarn to tie the layers together.  

The quilts will be on display at 

church on Sunday, November 10th. 

We’ll be blessing the quilts and sending them to the Salva-

tion Army, where they will be distributed locally to those in need as the weather turns 

colder. The group is excited to start their next session of sewing and tying quilts in 

February 2025. If you are interested in helping with this ministry, please contact 

Nancy Holley or Shari in the office! 

Amy with Beulah and the 

quilts made from the fabric 

she donated.  
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November 2024 Currents 

L U M I N  C O O K I E S  O N  C A M P U S  

S C R A P B O O K  C R A F T  E V E N T  –

A N O T H E R  H U G E  S U C C E S S  

HCLC bakers—you did it again! Over 500 cookies were baked, donated and shared 

with LuMin (La Crosse Campus Ministry) for their cookies on campus program. Each 

Wednesday, LuMin Pastor, Kathryn Thompson, meets students at 1 PM at the UW-L 

clocktower. Check the bulletin board in our Gathering Space for a special thank you 

from LuMin and the college students!!   

Jodi & Shari hosted the second annual scrapbook and 

craft event on October 4-5. We had 18 crafters join us 

at some point during the two days.  People sewed, 

made cards and scrapbooked while enjoying time with 

friends and making new ones. We collected non-

perishable food items for the HCLC food drive and  

donated $400 to the general fund. Thank you for  

sharing HCLC with us all!!  
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T R U N K  O R  T R E A T  H I G H L I G H T S  

Thank you everyone for the fun event enjoyed by all! We had 20 trunks, cookie  

decorating, homemade goodies, apple cider and hot 

cocoa, and games for our 150+ guests!  

What a huge success! 

Thanks to Andrea for 

all the planning and to 

everyone who volun-
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November 2024 Currents 

HALFWAY CREEK LUTHERAN CHURCH 

VISION BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

October 10, 2024 

Present: Patti Happel, Amy Noel, Andrea Baxter, Bette Pedretti, Nicole Stumlin, Carrie Payne, and Nancy Holley 

Absent: Kari Washburn  

Guests: Lynn Wegner, Shari Ireland and Jodi Anderson 

Call to order at 6:01PM. Devotion led by Patti Happel. 

Approval of Agenda: Motion made and 2nd to approve revised agenda. Motion passed.  

Actions since last meeting: 

 9/24/24 Approval of September Vision Board meeting minutes via email. 

Financial Report received 

 Recommendation made and endorsed to send statements of giving out three times (end of April, September and 

December) per year instead of four. Will add Vanco form for electronic giving to next mailing. That will give 

members of the congregation an opportunity to either signup or make updates to their giving. 

 The Synod has guidelines for payment to pastors who are willing to support us for emergency pastoral care. Patti 

has been in contact with several pastors who are willing to help us in this way. Reminder to congregation that if 

something is needed either call the office or reach out to Patti Happel at 608-317-9525. 

 First 2025 budget planning meeting is set for November 2, 2024 at 9AM. 

 Last month we made a recommendation on Portico insurance for a pastor. Since we have no pastor, no action was 

needed. 

Noisy Offering:     

 October - Little Heart Project spearheaded by Kathleen Jensen, a former Administrative Assistant here at HCLC. 

This will include volunteer opportunities when she joins us for worship on October 27th. Shari will add a brief 

description of the program to the bulletin and ENews over the next couple of weeks. 

 November - Wafer Food Pantry in partnership with Holmen High School FFA. 

 December - Unsheltered in our community with a focus supporting the ministry of Karuna House in La Crosse.  

https://www.karunahousing.org/ 

 We have had a great response to our food collection over the last month. Thank you!  

OLD BUSINESS: 

 Sunday School will be the 1st and 2nd Sunday of the month at 9:15. Confirmation will be the 3rd and 4th 

Wednesday for one hour. Confirmants are always welcome on Sunday morning. Good parent/guardian response 

so far. Background checks are in progress for all SS and Confirmation teachers.  

 Trunk or Treat is coming up on October 26th. We have 20 trunks signed up plus games and refreshments 

planned. Some of our recent confirmants will be canvassing the area handing out postcards of invitation. THANK 

YOU! 
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 A motion was made and seconded to allow the local 4H to meet at the church on Sunday afternoons for more 

dates beyond what was approved in September. Discussion: The leader has reviewed the building use policy. 

The group is also willing to work on a project for the church. Motion passed.  

 Recent craft weekend was a huge success with a contribution to both our operating costs and food pantry. Thank 

you Shari and Jodi!! 

NEW BUSINESS  

 We have a request for a wedding in July 2025. Next step: We will consult the Synod for advice on how to man-

age their request for an outside pastor. 

 Journey Lutheran contacted us to participate in another pizza fundraiser. We will seek a volunteer to coordinate 

the HCLC contribution. 

 “Blessing of the Quilts” will be scheduled for November 10th. The following Sunday, November 17th, will be 

the “Blessing of the Hunters”. 

 Will plan to decorate the Christmas tree during SS on December 1st. Everyone is welcome to it is ready for first 

Sunday of Advent at the 10AM service. 

 We began planning a fun video that will be available on Christmas Day focused on a favorite Christmas story 

and music. 

 Bette will organize our ELCA Good Gifts fund raising program in December. This is an opportunity to give 

toward buying an animal, a hygiene kit, or stock a backpack with food in nations all over the world. There is a 

great catalog to chose from. We have done this in the past. https://goodgifts.elca.org 

 We have gotten good feedback on the messages shared by the supply pastors who have helped us over the past 

few months. We will continue to strategize how to keep our services in a reasonable timeframe. 

FUTURE BUSINESS 

 VB will develop a plan later this year to update our membership roles. 

 Each VB member received the brochure “Holy conversations - Options for congregations considering a vital and 

sustainable future.” To review. 

 We have been approached by one of the local funeral homes offering to provide an educational session on funer-

al planning. Better will investigate this outreach opportunity further. 

 

Closing with the Lord’s Prayer 

Adjournment at 7:57 PM 

Next meeting(s): Thursday, November 14, 2024 @ 6pm 
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November 2024 Currents 

2 0 2 4  V I S I O N  B O A R D  

Co-Presidents 

Patti Happel 

patiszoo@yahoo.com 

608-317-9525 

Kari Washburn 

kari.washburn@yahoo.com 

608-790-7487 

Co-Secretaries 

Andrea Baxter 

baxtera42@gmail.com 

608-738-3896 

Amy Noel 

noelprairie@icloud.com 

608-386-0299 

Treasurer 

Carrie Payne 

payne.carrie@hotmail.com

608-790-4401 

Members 

Nancy Holley 

5445nanh@gmail.com 

608-526-3418 

Bette Pedretti  

bettepedretti@yahoo.com 

608-526-3241 

Nicole Stumlin 

bigfarmer053@yahoo.com 

608-769-3642 

 

Please contact the vision 

board with any input you 

may have.  

 

Giving at HCLC has been made even easier. 

You can now go directly to Paypal and search 

for Halfway Creek Lutheran church. You may 

also click or scan the QR code! Thank you for 

helping us further our mission. 

Noisy offering:  In October we supported The Little 

Heart Project and welcomed the founder Kathleen  

Jensen to HCLC on the 27th. We will be sending the 

project $284.48! Thank you for making a difference! 

In November, our offering will support Wafer  in collab-

oration with Holmen’s FFA and our food drive.  

Next Vision Board meeting is on Thursday, November 14th at 6 PM 

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=DN5GJEVDCAH56
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H A L F W A Y  C R E E K  L U T H E R A N  C H U R C H   

C E M E T E R Y  N E W S  

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18,  “Rejoice  

always, pray continually, give thanks in  

all circumstances; for this is God’s will  

for you in Christ Jesus.” 

 

November, the month to be grateful, but 

also to remember our Veterans. Halfway 

Creek Lutheran Church Cemetery has 

several veterans from all the various 

wars. Hannah Scholze was stated: 

“History is not just found in old docu-

ments and photographs, but can also be 

found in cemeteries—where the past is 

literally buried beneath our feet.”  If you 

have had the honor to participate in a 

burial of a veteran, the folding of the flag, 

21-gun salute and the traditional playing 

of Taps leaves a haunting spirit within 

your heart. Take time to walk through the 

cemetery, notice the many flags that are 

scattered throughout the gravesites. See 

if you can locate the Granum headstone. 

 

Oscar Granum was the third son born to 

Oliver and Nellie Granum of Sweden  

Coulee.  He joined the Army in May 1918 

and left to go overseas the following July 

as a Private with Company G of the 53rd 

Infantry.  He experienced seven weeks of 

active duty at the front in Alsace and was 

stationed in the Argonne Forest at the 

time the Armistice was signed on Novem-

ber 11, 1918.  While still in France, Oscar 

became sick with spinal meningitis and 

passed away on February 12, 1919.  His 

brother, Henry Granum, was also serving 

in France as part of the American Expedi-

tionary Force at the time.  Oscar was ini-

tially buried in an American Cemetery in 

Recey, France, before his body was re-

turned to Holmen for reburial in June 

1921. 

 

The Taps bugle call to go to sleep: 

 

Day is done, gone the sun, 

From the hills, from the lake, from the skies. 

All is well, safely rest, God is nigh. 

Go to sleep, peaceful sleep, may the soldier 

or sailor, God keep. On the land or the deep, 

Safe in sleep. 

 

In the storms of life, God is our only hope. 

His faithfulness and His goodness are 

present even during the darkest storm. It 

might not happen immediately, but thank-

fulness grows as we cling to Him. We are 

grateful not only for the joys of restored 

health and overcoming grief, but for the 

sorrows that brought us to a place of utter 

dependence on Jesus. 

 
Irvin was a  

veteran of the 

U.S. Navy, having 

served from June 

1944 until July 

1946 on the USS 

Grimes in the 

Pacific Theatre. His shipmates referred to him as 

"Norway" since he would speak his Norwegian 

language to passing ships. 
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November 2024 Currents 

Offering statements typically have been mailed to Halfway Creek Church members 

four times a year at the end of each quarter – March, June, September, and  

December. To help save money on supplies and postage, offering statements will 

now be mailed to members three times per year – April, August, and December. If 

at any time in the year, you would like an offering statement please call the church 

office or email Jodi at jodi.anderson@halfwaycreek.org.  

On the next page is an electronic giving form for Halfway Creek Lutheran Church. 

If you currently give electronically and would like to increase your giving, you will 

need to fill out the authorization form to update the amount you would like to give. 

If you would like to start giving electronically (funds will go directly from your bank 

account to HCLC), fill out the authorization form and return to the HCLC office.   

If you have any questions about electronic giving, please contact Jodi Anderson at 

jodi.anderson@halfwaycreek.org or call the church office.  

O F F E R I N G  S T A T E M E N T S  U P D A T E  

E L E C T R O N I C  G I V I N G  

T H A N K  Y O U  

Thank you for supporting the operations of this church along with the ministries we 

offer. Halfway Creek celebrated 168 years in October and is going strong! The rich 

heritage combined with enthusiasm for making connections and loving the Lord 

make this church community a welcoming place for all. Continue inviting your family, 

friends and neighbors to share in God’s gifts. 

If you encounter a visitor at worship, please consider welcoming them and getting 

their contact information. We’d love to send them a card and information about 

HCLC. Thank you! 
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November 2024 Currents 

G I F T  C A R D S  T H A T  G I V E  B A C K  

Have you purchased gift cards from church or local organizations in the past? That  

program is still happening!! When you purchase physical gift cards or e-cards from 

RaiseRight (Scrip Cards), you are raising money for the organization you choose like 

Halfway Creek. You can use these gift cards to make purchases for your household 

needs like groceries, cleaning supplies, and clothes or give as gifts. 

To set up your account and order using the RaiseRight app on your phone or order 

from your computer just click here: Halfway Creek RaiseRight Quick Link 

You may also go to the website raiseright.com and use our Enrollment Code: 

8973A3374414L 

If you have any questions, or need help getting started, give Shari a call in the office at  

608-526-3701.  

L E T ’ S  F I L L  T H E  C H U R C H  

We are working with Sunshine Floral again this year to fill our Sanctuary with  

Poinsettias for Christmas. You may order Poinsettias in memory of, in honor of, or in 

celebration of someone or a special occasion. Each plant is $20. Order forms are in 

this newsletter OR you may pick up one at church. Please have orders in by   

Sunday, November 24. Thank you! 

C A R I N G  T R E E  

We will be putting up our caring tree again this year and collaborating with Holmen 

Lutheran to fill it with tags. You may take one or more tags, fill out the sheet and 

purchase the indicated item(s). More instructions will be available toward the mid-

dle of November. Thank you for supporting this ministry! 

P L A N N I N G  A H E A D  F O R  C H R I S T M A S  

Join us and invite your family and friends for Christmas Eve worship on Tuesday,  

December 24 at 2 PM and 4 PM. Pastor Carol Garman will preside over both services.  

https://raiseright.onelink.me/Gei8?af_web_dp=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.raiseright.com%2Fenroll%3FenrollCode%3D8973A3374414L&af_xp=custom&pid=dashboard&c=dashboard&deep_link_value=EnrollmentCode%3Fcode%3D8973A3374414L&af_dp=swsapp%3A%2F%2FEnrollmentCode%3Fcode%3D89
raiseright.com
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LET’S CELEBRATE 50 YEARS OF ELCA WORLD HUNGER  

WITH ELCA GOOD GIFTS 

Do you have people on your Christmas list 

that you don’t know what to buy them? Do 

you have people in your life that “don’t 

need anything” but you would like to do 

something for them? Is there someone you 

just want to say “I appreciate you” without 

breaking the bank? ELCA Good Gifts has 

the answer for you. 

• It’s convenient. You can shop online, 

by mail or order via the phone. 

• It’s easy. View the catalog on-line or 

view it in person with a church copy. 

• It’s thoughtful. You can do good in the 

world and honor someone important in 

your life at the same time. 

Good Gifts will also send you free printed 

cards for each of your gifts. Order on-line 

and you can personalize the free cards to 

mail, email or print at home. 

When you give to Good Gifts nearly 90% of 

your gift goes directly to support program 

work, which is present in 86 countries. 

Where does your money go? Good Gifts 

works in combination with congregations, 

companion congregations and partners 

that know their community best. They iden-

tify the needs and priorities of their com-

munity, as well as solutions they feel will 

make the biggest impact. They work with 

the community to support improved 

health, education, small business develop-

ment, job training and skills for sustaina-

ble living that benefits a family and in turn 

the whole community. 

Your donation will be used where it is 

needed most within the category of each 

gift you have selected. (Example: a gift of 

vaccinations maybe used to support other 

healthcare initiatives. A gift of a chick may-

be used to support other family farm 

needs.) The items in the catalog are real 

examples from projects currently support-

ed through different churchwide ministries. 

The projects have been planned by com-

munity partners so that each community 

receives exactly the kind of support they 

need and none of what they don’t. 

Watch for the Good Gift ornaments that 

will be available in the fellowship area for 

purchasing farm animals and honey bees. 

Good Gifts catalogs/order forms will be 

available to review and consider other op-

tions that are needed throughout the 

world! Have a blessed holiday season. 
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S U N D A Y  S C H O O L  

C O N F I R M A T I O N  

Hello Sunday School families! This year Sunday School is open to all ages from 

Pre-K to 8th Grade!  We will be meeting the following Sundays: 

November 3rd and 10th at 9:15 AM. All are welcome!! 

In addition to the Sunday option for confirmation, student may meet on select 

Wednesdays each month. In November, we’ll gathering on the 20th at 6:30 PM. 

Classes will be one hour, and parents can pick up kids around 7:30 PM. 

Registration forms will be available at class, or you may download the form on our 

website: REGISTRATION FORM. We’re looking forward to a fun, faith-filled year! 

P R A Y I N G  F O R  Y O U  O N  V E T E R A N ’ S  D A Y  

On November 11, we celebrate Veteran’s Day. Thank you to all our HCLC members 

and community members that served our country during wartime and peacetime.  

May God bless you and keep you.  

S U P P L Y  P A S T O R S  &  P R O G R A M S  

Thank you for welcoming all of our supply pastors and speakers we’ve had the past 

couple of months! And thank you to all our guest pastors for leading us in worship 

each week (pictured here: Pastor Pursley, Ron Christensen, Pastor Garman)!!   

https://www.halfwaycreek.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/2024-09-2024-2025-Confirmation-Registration-Permission-Form-Liability-Waiver.pdf
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P A S T O R A L  C A R E  

If you or a family member are in need of pastoral care, don’t hesitate to call the  

office during business hours (608-526-3701) or Patti Happel after hours (608-317-

9525).  We will help you with your needs or direct you to one of our on-call pastors. 

We are grateful to have local pastors serving us in emergencies. If you have any 

questions at all, do not hesitate to call. God bless you.  
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N O V E M B E R  B I R T H D A Y S  

1 

Les Kolbo 

2 

Sue Bramwell 

Noel Jandt 

Jean Latham 

3 

Bob Bandoli 

Brian Rosenow 

Jayden Tuquero 

6 

Masen Harper 

8 

Carmon Jostad 

10 

Kari Hendrickson 

11 

Angela Balow 

 

12 

Kari Washburn 

14 

Ema Nedoba 

Olivia Nedoba 

16 

Sammy Nedoba 

17 

Elisa Moss 

18 

Joe Fredrickson 

20 

Shannon Given 

Hadleigh Lohrentz 

Connor Mihm 

21 

Aspen Balow 

Hannah Noel 

 

23 

Kathy Johnson 

25 

Marjorie Lee 

27 

Steve Lee 

29 

Zach Gordon 

Coleton Lee 

30 

Gavin Bramwell 

Rylan Hendrickson 

Jill Noel 

Chesney Plomedahl 

If your birthday is missing,  please notify the office.   

We pray for … Owen Gilbertson, Adisyn Rhyme, Ron Hanson,  

Kannon Happel, Ray Cook; the family and friends of Rod Sutherland, 

Judy Campbell, Raymond Lee, Mike Nedoba and Curt Nedoba and 

Marie Jezova; Marjorie Lee, Jean Latham, Bob Loper, Joan Vaughn, 

Bridget Ferk, Thelma Severson, Lisa Herrera Evans, Katie Wier, 

Phoebe Kitzke, Gayle Kuespert,  Beulah Sanders, Cary Heyer, Eric 

Erdman, Dawson Reed, Jenny Lee, Mary Dokkebaken, Karla John-

son, Alice Fonfara, Coats family 
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S E R V I N G  A N D  W O R S H I P  

Volunteer to help at Worship 

Use Sign-up Genius button on the  

website or E-News; call the office or 

email assistant@halfwaycreek.org .   

Gifting your time is important to 

help meet the needs of this  

congregation at each service.  

Thank you so much for sharing your 

time and talents! 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Acolytes are so important to our  

worship volunteer team! We are 

looking for more people to learn 

how to help in this area!  Sign-up 

in the office or email Shari: 

assistant@halfwaycreek.org. 

 TIME S E X T O N  A L T A R  

G U I L D  

O F F E R I N G  

C O U N T E R S  

N O V  

3  

10:00 

 

Mike  

 

Carrie 

Nicole 

Rhonda 

Sonja 

     

N O V  

1 0  

10:00 Stan Bette Bette 

Susan 

     

N O V  

1 7  

10:00 Archie Nancy  

 

Jodi E 

     

N O V  

2 4  

10:00 David C. Bette Mike 

     

Check out our Google Calendar now on 

the home page of our website! 

Counters Needed 

If you would be interested 

in helping count money 

one Sunday a month, 

please contact Jodi at  

jodi.anderson@halfwaycre

ek.org. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0444A9AA22A3FC1-fall#/
mailto:assistant@halfwaycreek.org?subject=Volunteer%20for%20Worship
https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch
mailto:assistant@halfwaycreek.org
halfwaycreek.org
mailto:jodi.anderson@halfwaycreek.org
mailto:jodi.anderson@halfwaycreek.org
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Halfway Creek Lutheran Church 

608-526-3701 

www.halfwaycreek.org 

Monday—Closed 

Tuesday—9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday—9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Thursday—9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Friday—Closed 

Saturday—Closed 

Sunday—Worship 

 

P A S T O R A L  C A R E  

O F F I C E  H O U R S  

If the need arises for Pastoral Care,  

please contact Patti at 608-317-9525.   

S O C I A L  M E D I A  

Find us on Facebook, Instagram,  

YouTube and our website  

@halfwaycreekluthteranchurchholmen 

#halfwaycreeklutheranchurch 

#reachoutsharechristwithall 

W O R S H I P  

Sundays at 10:00 AM 

http://www.halfwaycreek.org

